Thanksgiving has passed and November is almost over. Hope everyone had good Thanksgiving. Football season is in its last regular season games. Hope your team had a good season and will be going to a Bowl game. Now everyone can look forward to the Christmas season.

As everyone knows Green Oaks sold their timber rights. The timber people have finished cutting and we received our check for the timber this last week. The check was \$18,163 dollars. We put this money back and have between \$45,000 to \$48,000 in savings now.

As most everyone knows the Air Base closed its golf course in April. Two weeks ago the Air Base had a sell and sold off its golf course equipment. We were able to buy 3 greens mowers, we paid \$8500 for all 3. 1 mower is a 2012 mower with 900 hours on it, a 2009 mower with 1900 hours on it and the third mower will be used for parts. All 3 mowers come with 2 complete sets of mower heads. If we had purchased these on open market it would cost us between \$15-20,000. U.S. Lawns will be doing any maintenance and doing a complete check of the mower's in December before putting them on line after the first of the year. Our greens mowers date back to early 1990s.

At the last board meeting your board voted to give our hourly employees golf privileges and the use of a cart for free. That does not include their spouses or any family member.

Also in the board meeting it was voted to bring all members in line with the \$130 membership just like the new members are receiving. So if you were playing \$152 membership for dues and a cart shed the new price will be \$130 starting January 1. This price also includes the use a cart or a cart shed. This also comes with a stipulation that in 6 months it will be reviewed and if need be raise dues to meet expenses.

If you are interested in being on or helping with Tournament Committee please contact the Pro Shop. The Tournament Schedule needs to be worked on in December for next year. We need your help.

In closing have a Happy and Merry Christmas and if you travel during to Holidays be Safe and wishing an early Happy New Year.

Mike Spalding

President of the Board of Directors

mike Spalling